
 

 

 
Daily Census Report Changes 

 
MVP Health Care® has expanded the census we send you daily (see attached) to provide 
additional Health Home information for our Medicaid Members who may be inpatient in your 
hospital.   
 
Health Homes provide comprehensive care management through Case Management Agencies 
(CMA) for eligible and enrolled Medicaid Members with chronic conditions to ensure they get the 
care and services they need to stay healthy after they leave the hospital. For Medicaid Members 
eligible to enroll in a Health Home we have added an indication of “HH” (Health Home) to the 
status field on the census report.   
 
For currently enrolled Medicaid Members, the status box will reflect “enrolled”. Please contact the 
Health Home/CMA to assist with discharge planning needs that do not require a prior authorization 
for these Members.   
 
For eligible Medicaid Members that are in contact with a Health Home but have not yet been 
enrolled, the HH status box will reflect “outreach”. You are not required to notify the Health Homes 
or the CMA of the member’s hospitalization.  MVP will notify the Health Home of the hospitalization 
in order for the Health Home to contact the member for this additional service while inpatient. 
 
When should you contact MVP? 
Prior authorization is still required for SNF, Acute Inpatient Rehab, Private Duty Nursing, 
Personal Care and Long Term Nursing Home placement. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you have any questions with respect to this notice, please contact 
your Professional Relations Representative. 
 
 
 
 
 


